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Tyngsborough’s
Town  Manager  Report

From Colin Loiselle, Tyngsborough Town Manager
December 2024

     I am pleased to report the following information from Town over 
the last month. You can find a full version of the Town Manager’s 
report online at tyngsboroughma.gov. 
     Thank you to our Town Clerk’s Office and the dedicated 
residents who step up to serve as poll workers on Election Day. 
They put so much work into making sure that everyone’s voices are 
heard and they do it under stressful and fast paced conditions. Their 
service is greatly appreciated.
     The Town is pleased to have the new digital message board 
in the Town Center up and running. This sign is not just a great 
look for our Town Center but will allow us to get important 
announcements and messages out to residents.
     The FY26 budget process kicked off late last month. Residents 
can learn about the process and all of the ways to get engaged with 
the budget by visiting www.tyngsboroughma.gov. 
     Congratulations to our Engineering Division for being awarded 
a $370,000 grant from the Commonwealth to get the Town to final 
design on two culverts that are failing on Dunstable Road and 
Red Gate Road. To date, the Town has obtained more than $1M 
in external grant funding to help address these serious flooding 
issues.
     Holiday Hours: Please note that the Town Offices will close 
at 2:00 PM on Christmas Eve (December 24).
     A big thank you to Anne Paquin who has diligently and 
professionally worked so tirelessly since 1983 to bring important 
messages like this to the residents of Dunstable and Tyngsborough. 
Anne has always been willing to make room for us in the Neighbor 
to Neighbor and has been more accommodating than we could 
expect. There are few services like that delivered. We are eternally 
grateful to her for keeping us informed about what is happening in 
our area for all these years. We wish her the very best in retirement. 
     Be sure to visit www.tyngsboroughma.gov to stay up to date on 
all things happening in Tyngsborough. You can sign up for alerts & 
view all recent news articles. You can also follow Tyngsborough MA 
on Twitter, Facebook, and LinkedIn so that you’ll never miss a beat. 
The Town Manager’s Office can be reached by phone 978-649-
2300 x100 or by emailing administration@tyngsboroughma.gov.

IN  MEMORY  OF
Edgar C. Chartier

Shirley G. (Temple) Hoare
C. Fraser “Bud” MacDonald
Patricia A. (Therriault) Cole

Paul H. Clermont Sr.
Colleen Irene (McDermott) Reynolds

William M. Bacon Sr.

ADOPT-A-FAMILY
     The Adopt A Family Committee would like to graciously thank 
everyone in the community who donated to this year’s campaign.  
The Tyngsborough community was once again very supportive this 
year.  This program is successful thanks to all of you.  Happy and 
Healthy 2025!

 A  SINCERE  THANK YOU
     Publishing the Neighbor to Neighbor has been an incredible 
journey. Not only for me but for all in my family. They have been 
so supportive of this endeavor. I certainly could not have done 
this for so long without them.
     Forty-one years ago we needed a way to keep everyone 
informed. It seemed the way to go was to publish a newsletter 
that would do just that. 
     How do I begin to thank all who have supported this idea?
So many wrote articles, poems, or news of their organizations.
There are so many non-profit clubs that help people in 
incredible ways. I couldn’t help but share that information. 
     What I tried to do was to get as much information as 
possible, so people could pick up the paper and find what
would help them in their everyday life. By doing this I have
gotten acquainted with many wonderful people who have a
passion for their work, their non-profit organization, their church, 
families, and gardens. 
     The professionals who penned articles over the years have 
been amazing. They so generously shared their thoughts on so 
many topics. Which leads me to the businesses who advertised. 
Whether they have been advertising with me for over 35 years 
or they just started to advertise, I am so grateful for their trust in 
me. Over the years it has been a pleasure meeting in person, 
getting the info by mail, fax, and email. 
     To all of you who let me know that you enjoyed receiving and 
reading the Neighbor to Neighbor, I thank you for that. I was 
always so pleased to know that the Neighbor to Neighbor served 
its purpose.
     
                    Thank you,
       
                     AnneMerry Christmas &

a Happy New Year!



TYNGSBOROUGH
VETERINARY  HOSPITAL

“By the Bridge”
3 FARWELL ROAD · TYNGSBOROUGH, MA 01879

(978) 649-3909

Thomas Walsh, D.V.M.

Daily Appointments Available
Monday thru Saturday              

Marie’s Critter Sitter
Call 

978-433-3187

We are open!  Please call before coming.

TYNGSBOROUGH  TOWN  CLERK  NEWS 
•  2024 Dog Licenses are available at the Town Clerk’s office or 
by mail.  Male/female licenses are $11.00 and spayed/neutered 
licenses are $7.00.  Current rabies vaccination is required.  If 
renewing by mail, please enclose a stamped envelope for the 
license.   •  Late Fee is waived for all NEW dog registrations.  
•  BUSINESS OWNERS: Friendly reminder. Please check the date 
on your Business Certificate to ensure it has not expired. Business 
Certificates expire every 4 years and are required by State Law.
 • Census Forms will be mailed out starting on December 27th. 
Please make changes, sign and return them. The census form does 
not register you to vote nor does it change your political party. 
     Thank you and stay safe!  Please contact the office at 978-649-
2300 extension 129 or email to jbrunelle@tyngsboroughma.gov with 
any questions.

REAL  ESTATE  TAX  EXEMPTIONS  
AVAILABLE

     You may be eligible to receive a property tax exemption if you fall 
into any of these categories:  Legally blind person; Veteran with a 
service-connected disability; Surviving spouse of a disabled veteran 
or veteran who died from active-duty injury or illness; Senior citizen 
age 65 and older, who meets income and asset requirements.  
You must have owned and occupied your property as of 7/1/2024.  
Supporting documentation is required for all exemption applications.      	
     Applications are available at the Assessors Office in Town 
Hall, or at https://www.tyngsboroughma.gov/188/Assessors. 
Applications for FY2025 are due to the Assessors Office by 
April 1, 2025.  If you have questions, please call 978-649-2300 x 
121.
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Neighbor to Neighbor

TYNGSBOROUGH  BOARD  OF  HEALTH  
Recycling Center at the

Department of Public Works
89 Kendall Road, for recycling or safe disposal, year round.

For Tyngsborough Residents Only
• Large flattened cardboard
• Scrap metal: NO full-size appliances. For a list of accepted 
metals, please visit: www.scrapit.us/metals-we-take
• Textiles: In any condition - Clothing and fashion accessories, 
underclothes, coats, footwear, purses, wallets, backpacks, towels, 
all linens, curtains, throw rugs, stuffed animals.
• Mercury-containing items - Fluorescent and CFL bulbs, 
thermometers, rechargeable batteries, elemental mercury.
• Food Waste for Composting

For more information go to the town website
www.tyngsboroughma.gov and search for Recycling Center.

Here you will find what items are accepted
and what items are prohibited. 

   Please help maintain the Recycling by following these guidelines: 
Do Not Litter.

If this service is abused,
the Town may be unable to continue providing it.

TYNGSBOROUGH  BOARD  OF  HEALTH
Happy Holidays!

Christmas Tree Dropoff
     Christmas trees may be dropped off at the 
Department of Public Works on Kendall Road or at 
180 Lakeview Avenue (old “senior center”) parking lot 
during the month of January.
     Please make sure that all decorations and all 
hooks are removed before you drop your tree off. 

 Holiday Trash and Recycling Schedule
     Due to the upcoming Holiday, trash and recycling will be 
delayed and picked up on the following day:
         Tuesday, January 21, 2025 (Martin Luther King Day)

NOTICE
TYNGSBOROUGH  WATER  DISTRICT

     Nomination papers are available for two (2), 3 year term for 
Water Commissioner.  Nomination papers need to be returned 
by February 12, 2025 (2:00 PM) and can be obtained at the 
Tyngsborough Water District office at 87 Progress Avenue, Unit 2, 
Tyngsborough, MA
     The Election will be held on Tuesday, April 1, 2025 from 5:00 
PM – 7:00 PM at the District office.  All registered voters residing in 
the District are welcome to vote at this time.  
     Signed:  Board of Water Commissioners, Tyngsborough 
Water District, 87 Progress Ave, Unit 2, Tyngsborough, MA  
01879 978-649-4577

POLICE & FIRE EMERGENCY 911
Fire Dept.   978 649-7671     Police Dept.  978 649-7504

TOWN  OF  TYNGSBOROUGH
TOWN  HALL,  25  BRYANTS  LANE

Meeting schedules are posted at the front entrace of the Town Hall
Town Hall Directory  Main Number 978-649-2300

Town Accountant	 Ext. 124
Assessor’s Office	 Ext. 121
Board of Appeals	 Ext. 112
Board of Health	 Ext. 118
Building Office	 Ext. 112
Town Clerk	 Ext. 129
Town Collector	 Ext. 128
Conservation Office	 Ext. 116
Capital Asset Mgmt Com	 Ext. 124

Media Dept.	 Ext. 140
Planning Board	 Ext. 115
Town Treasurer	 Ext. 126
Veteran’s Agent	 Ext. 131
Sewer Dept.	 Ext. 134
Board of Selectmen	 Ext. 100
Town Administrator	 Ext. 100
Recreation & Parks	 Ext. 150
Highway Dept.  978-649-2310

Mon. & Tues., 8:30AM to 4:30PM • Wed.: 8:30AM to 7:00PM
Thurs.: 8:30AM to 4:00PM • Closed Friday Until Further Notice



 

“Our Family Serving Yours” 

 Traditional Funerals       4 Cassaway Drive 
 Cremation Services      Tyngsborough, MA 01879 
 Green Burial Products            978‐419‐4954 
 Memorial Services                         tyngsboroughfh@gmail.com 

      www.tyngsboroughfuneralhome.com 

Openings for Toddlers

Call Ms. Patti for an Appointment
978-649-0211  Email: Crandallschildcare@gmail.com

Sarah Bozek • Certified Dog Groomer

            978-649-1717

GROOMING BY

 SARAH

Call for more information.

651 Old Dunstable Rd., Groton, MA 01450

Tyngsborough
Council on Aging
Center for Active Living

Hours of Operation are Monday thru Friday 8-4.  Bus 8:15-3.

169 Westford Rd, Tyngsborough, MA
978-649-9211

Mailing Address: 25 Bryants Lane, Tyngsborough, MA 01879
Email: Broche@tyngsboroughma.gov

• CENTER CLOSED    Wednesday, January 1st, New Year’s Day, 
Monday, January 20th, Martin Luther King Day
• EFFECTIVE December 1, 2024 through September 30, 2025,
all bus rides will be FREE.  Same rules apply for scheduling 
rides.
• Tuesday, December 17th at 3:30 COA Board Meeting
• HULA HOOP YOGA  - FREE    Every Thursday, held from 9:00 
to 10:00. Instructor Shelly Toomey, we will be using a hula hoop, 
flow into yoga poses, and incorporate dance movements. The 
exercise program is open to everyone. We will also be using the 
hoop for stretching. It’s a lot of fun!
• Thursday December 19th at 10:00  Open House. YANKEE 
SWAP  Exchange after entertainment. Christmas Jeopardy 4 teams
Wednesday, December 18, 10:00,  Book Club (Monthly) Come 
join us on the 3rd Wednesday of each month with Carol Sides 
hosting. Meeting fellow book enthusiasts and discovering and 
reading the best new books each month is a great opportunity.
• BRIDGE Every Thursday at 10:00 A.M., there’s a free Bridge 
event. During the game, players must follow suit if possible, but can 
play any card, including a trump, if unable to do so. A trick is won by 
the highest card of the suit led or by the highest trump, if played.
• CANASTA, Every Thursday 1:00  FREE  Canasta is played 
with two full decks of cards, including two Jokers from each 
deck totaling 108 cards. The main object of the game is to 
outscore the opposing team, or players.
• MAHJONG, FREE NO COST!     Every Friday, 10:00 ...   
BEGINNERS  “Studies have shown that mahjong is a great game 
for keeping the mind sharp” and it is recommended among the 
elderly as a means of keeping their brains in good health.   Room 
available
• SNOW CANCELLATION POLICY  If Town Hall offices are closed 
in Tyngsborough due to a snow storm, the Tyngsborough COA 
will be closed.  Before heading to the Center give us a call to 
see if we’re open. BUS Transportation: If there is no school in 
Tyngsborough the elder bus WILL NOT RUN.   If the schools have 
a 2-hour delay the bus will not start till 10:00 AM.  If you have a 
morning appointment before 10:00 you will have to reschedule it. 
Cancellations will be announced on WCAP Radio 98.5 & TV 
News on 4, 5, 7.
• OUTREACH -Home Visits, Must call for an appointment  
11:00-1:00   978-649-9211  There are situations that prevent 
Tyngsborough Senior residents from coming to the Center, we 
are more than happy to make a visit to provide information for 
services. If you or someone you know would like a visit to discuss 
senior referrals such as, Fuel Assistance, Transportation, Housing 
Assistance, File of Life, Meals on Wheels, Brown Bag, Podiatrist, 
Faith Works, Notary Public, Health Care, Proxy, Referrals, Medical 
Equip (loan), Food, Stamp (Snap).
• Mobile Market/Brown Bag FOOD PROGRAM– offers a FREE 
bag of groceries on the 4th Tuesday of each month. Each bag 
contains a variety of basic healthy foods: soup to cereal, meat to 
veggies, there may be a treat or two.. To see if you qualify call Ruth 
Ortiz (978-946-1303), Applications are also available at the Center 
for Active Living, stop by or call 978-649-9211
• Meals on Wheels   Monday thru Friday  Call AgeSpan for services: 
1-800-892-0890  

UPCOMING PROGRAMS in January.
    These dates and times are subject to change. Some things 
come up from time to time that cannot be avoided. Thank you 
for your understanding. • Birthday Celebration, Friday,
January 17th, 11:30  Entertainment Kathy Rodger
• On Friday, January 31st We will be celebrating
   Chinese New Year.



Email: frank@ActionKingServices.com

FRANK KING
PRESIDENT

Septic Tanks - Sewer Lines  - Catch Basins
Grease Traps Cleaned – Industrial Waste Removal

Video Pipe Inspection
26 Livingston Street
Lowell, MA 01852
Tel    978-452-7750
FAX 978-459-0770 421 Forest Street

Dunstable, MA 01827

Celebrating Over 50 Years
in Family Business

978-649-4349
www.FarmerConstruction.US

Lic. #006732     Reg. # 105897
• Insured  • Quality References

Additions Our Specialty

• Garages
• Basements
• Kitchens
• Baths
• Windows
• Porches
• Decks
• Roofs

Tyngsboro Cosmetic Dentistry
James Yankowskas DDS

  15 Pondview Sq.  •  Tyngsboro, MA 01879 
978-649-7773

tyngsborocosmeticdentist.com
  New Patients Welcome

Evening and Saturday appointments available

HUNKY DORY PET CARE
In home pet care visits and dog walking.

10+ years of experience.  5 Star reviews.
Call/text Cait at 978-496-7300

www.HunkyDoryDogsandCats.com
References available  No cost initial consultation  

Friends  of  the 
Tyngsborough 
Public  Library

• It is never too late to help this hyper-local group! Please 
support the Friends by making a donation, or join us with a new 
mid-year membership/donation.  Why donate? If you have benefited 
from a special event, enjoyed our local book sale or used the library 
museum passes, you have enjoyed a Friends supported program! It 
is never too late to join to help us support our neighbors. 
• Donate online at https://www.tynglib.org/about/friends-of-the-
library-application/ or scan the QR code at the top of this article. It 
only takes a minute to donate and has so much local impact!
• NEW! Tiny Art Show:  The week of January 27 – February 1, 
2025. The Friends will supply a tiny art canvas (4”x4”) and easel 
for a family art show!  You decide your medium, one canvas per 
person or group. Open to all ages. Artwork meeting the rules will 
be displayed at the library during the art show. Full rules will be 
available at the library when the event is closer.
• Our meetings are the first Monday of the month at 6:30 
p.m. in the library. Please join us! The Friends do not meet 
during the summer months or in December. Please contact us at 
tynglibfriends@gmail.com with any questions or suggestions!
          Please join our Facebook Page for updates!

1963 * Celebrating 61 Years * 2024

     TYNGSBOROUGH
SCHOLARSHIP  TRUST
P.O. Box 547, Tyngsborough, MA 01879

     The Tyngsborough Scholarship Trust would like to thank all of our 
vendors, shoppers, and volunteers who attended our annual Holiday 
Marketplace on November 2nd. The crisp fall weather and your festive 
attitude made this a wonderful community event.   
     Our annual Trivia Night is scheduled for March 7th, 2025.  Save 
the date and check our webpage for more details to come.   All funds 
raised from these events go directly to the Class of 2025!
     A reminder to the 2024 scholarship recipients, please be sure 
to submit proof of school enrollment to the TST at P.O. Box 547 
Tyngsborough MA 01879, so you can receive your scholarship 
payment. 
     Donations are welcomed in memory of a loved one.  AlI profits from 
the 2024--2025  fundraising events will benefit scholarships for the 
Class of 2025.
     For 61 years volunteers from our community have been coordinating 
fundraising and awarding scholarships to high school students from 
Tyngsborough. We welcome and need your help to continue this town 
tradition. Please contact info@TyngsboroughScholarshipTrust.org with 
any questions.  The TST is actively recruiting new members.  Do you 
have an idea for an event?  Please come share your ideas at TST 
meetings  at 6:30pm, the 2nd Thursday of the month in the THS 
teacher’s room.

TYNGSBOROUGH  VETERAN’S  AGENT
     Veterans, Veteran widower, widow or dependents of a Veteran, 
you may be eligible for financial assistance from my office. I may 
be able to help with basic living expenses, rent or mortgage heating 
cost, prescriptions, hearing aids, monthly healthcare premiums 
and hospital/doctor bills not covered by your Medicare or other 
insurance. The Veteran’s Office is a confidential office where 
your identity is completely confidential. Call or email to schedule 
an appointment. Sincerely, Christopher W. Dery, Tyngsborough 
Veteran’s Agent, 25 Bryants Lane, Tyngsborough MA, 01879 978-
649-2300 X131  veteransagent@tyngsboroughma.gov



Welcome to your neighborhood
24-hour gym in Tyngsboro!

     Whether you’re a beginner or a fitness regular, we’ll help you 
Get to a healthier place. ®

Call today to start your FREE 7-day membership!
315 Middlesex Rd., Tyngsboro, MA

(978) 649-6537   --   www.anytimefitness.com

DUNSTABLE  ANIMAL  CLINIC
   386 Main Street • Dunstable, MA 01827

             (978) 649-6513
             (978) 649-0222
            FAX (978) 649-6528

Dr. Tara M. Sacramone
Dr. Ann Sidley

                 HOURS
  Mon.   9:00 A.M. - 5:00 P.M.
  Tues   9:00 A.M. - 6:30 P.M.
  Wed   9:00 A.M. - 5:00 P.M.
 Thurs   9:00 A.M. - 6:30 P.M.
     Fri    9:00 A.M. - 5:00 P.M.    We ♥ Referrals!

www.dunstableanimalclinic.com

YOUR  HOME – TRANSFER  DURING  LIFE  OR  
AFTER  DEATH?

By Edward H. Adamsky
     For many people, their home is their biggest and most important 
asset. Deciding how and when to pass it to the next generation is 
tough. You could transfer ownership during your life or leave it to 
your heirs in a Will or through a Trust. Each option has benefits and 
challenges, plus tax implications for you and your heirs.
     If you were to transfer your home to your children now, they 
would gain immediate control over the property, and thus would 
avoid probate. Plus, the value of the property would be removed 
from your taxable estate for Estate-Tax purposes. You will be 
assured that the right person or people are receiving this valuable 
asset. But a transfer during your life means you will lose control 
over your home, you might owe gift taxes or at least have to file 
a gift-tax return, your home will be at risk to the problems of your 
children (including divorce and lawsuits) and your children might 
have a large capital-gains tax bill to pay when they eventually sell 
the house.
     If, instead of a lifetime gift, you leave your home to your heirs in 
your Will, you will retain control over the property and can change 
your mind later if you wish. Your children will benefit from the Step-
Up in basis when you die and avoid capital gains taxes on the sale 
of your home, and you won’t have to file any gift-tax returns while 
you are alive.
     But your heirs will have to go through the Probate process which 
could mean delays in the sale of your home and some additional 
costs to your children. Plus, if you had entered a nursing home 
during your life and needed Medicaid benefits, the Medicaid agency 
might have an estate-recovery claim against some or all of the 
value of your home which will reduce what your children receive in 
the end.
     The use of a Trust is another option. If you want to retain 
flexibility and you are not worried about future Medicaid eligibility, 
then a revocable trust can make the transfer simple after your death 
by avoiding probate, and your children will benefit from the Step-Up 
in basis too. But if you might have to apply for Medicaid sometime 
in the future (to pay for your nursing home care) then the use of an 
Irrevocable Trust might work better. You will give up some flexibility, 
but your home will be protected as an inheritance for your children 
(as long as you don’t need Medicaid for at least five years after 
setting up the trust). A properly written Irrevocable Trust will also 
give your children the benefit of the Step-Up in Basis, and allow for 
dealing with possible future changes in your family situation.
     You should consult with an experienced Elder Law and Estate 
Planning attorney before you do anything like deeding your home 
to your children, or adding their names to your deed. You should 
thoroughly understand what you are doing and how it will affect your 
choices in the future.

Wanted to Buy
We are looking to buy ANTIQUES including:  Old 
Signs, Hunting and Fishing Equipment, Silver, 
Furniture, Old Tools, Anvils, Glass and China, 
Antique Guns and Decorated Blue and Gray 
Stoneware.

Call Bob Fenochetti for more details,
at 978-649-0439 or 978-314-5156 (cell)

Bob Fenochetti Antiques in business since 1975
Dunstable resident since 2000.



TYNGSBOROUGH  HIGH  SCHOOL
proudly announces Olivia Balkan, Kaitlyn Guilmette, Sudar 

Meyyappan, & Addison Strong as November students of the month.
     Olivia Balkan, daughter of Wendi and Mike Balkan is a 
two-year member of the National Honor Society. She has received 
numerous awards such as the AP Scholar Award, the Academic 
Excellence Award, Outstanding Achievement in Social Studies, 
Outstanding Achievements in Theatre Arts, the Commitment 
to Learning Award, and National First-Generation Recognition.  
Olivia is a member of the theater program and has been for seven 
years where she is the head student costume designer. Olivia 
has earned numerous awards through theater including, Best 
Supporting Actress, Excellence in Costume Design Award, and 
Excellence in Hair and Makeup Design Award. She is a member of 
the yearbook club and student government where she has served 
two years as the class treasurer. Olivia has served her community 
by volunteering at Lowell General Hospital. Her hobbies include 
singing, drawing, playing guitar, and sewing and her favorite 
subjects are English and anatomy. Olivia’s future goals are to 
become a nurse, raise a family, and be surrounded by people who 
love her. Looking back on her days at Tyngsborough High School 
she says, “THS has allowed me to take initiative and push myself 
to do my best in the school setting. I have been able to learn myself 
enough to go to college and expand my education in a field I want 
to pursue. At THS I made friends who taught me how to better 
myself, not only as a friend but as a person. I will take with me the 
memories I made with these people, both in school and after school 
during theatre, homecoming, and many other good times”. 
     Kaitlyn Guilmette, daughter of Kim and John Guilmette is a 
two-year member of the National Honor Society. She has received 
numerous awards such as the Academic Excellence Award, the 
Principal’s Award, and the Core Values Award. Katie is also a 
member of the yearbook club, the Student Council vice president, 
the BioBuilders Club, a Morgan’s Message Ambassador, and a 
HOBY Ambassador. She has been a member of the varsity field 
hockey team for three years and the varsity lacrosse team since 
8th grade and was named captain her senior year. She also has 
been playing club lacrosse for the New Hampshire Tomahawks 
for five years. Katie has participated in community service such as 
the Tyngsborough Block Party, the Give Kid the World service trip, 
Tyngsborough Festival of Trees, and Catie’s Closet. Her hobbies 
include hanging out with friends, shopping, and traveling. Katie’s 
favorite subjects are AP Biology and calculus and she plans to 
attend college to study biology and then go to medical school 
to pursue a career in medicine. Looking back on her days at 
Tyngsborough High School she says “Throughout my time at THS 
I’ve gained many long-lasting friendships and mentors. THS has 
provided me with the skills I need to succeed. I have many fond 
memories of laughing with my friends in class and on Pierce Field”. 
     Sudar Meyyappan, son of Sujatha and Meyyappan 
Meyyappan is a four-year member of the National Honor Society.  
He has received numerous awards such as, the Academic 
Excellence Award for four consecutive years, the Core Values 
Award, and the Commitment to Learning Award. Sudar is a member 
of the Student Council, BioBuilders Club, Chess Club, and Robotics 
Club where he has been the president for the last two years. He has 
also participated in athletics such as being a four-year member of 
the soccer and tennis teams. In tennis Sudar was named captain 
for three years and was a MID-WACH All-Star twice. He is also 
an Eagle Scout. Sudar’s favorite subjects are chemistry, physical 
education, and computer science. His future goals are to attend 
college, go to medical school, and eventually become a doctor. 
Looking back on his days at Tyngsborough High School he says, 
“I have gained great experiences, memories, and friends at THS. 
THS has provided a great environment for me to grow alongside my 
peers, to step out of my comfort zone, and to have fun”.   
     Addison Strong, daughter of Susan and Rob Strong is a two-
year member of the National Honor Society and the Spanish Honor 
Society where she served as the secretary for two years. She has 
received numerous awards such as the University of Rochester 
Bausch and Lomb Science Award, Outstanding Achievement in 
English, Outstanding Achievement in Mathematics, the Commitment

to Learning Award, and has been on the High Honor Roll all 
four years. Addison is a member of the Yearbook Club, Medical 
Professionals Club, Senior Sidekicks, and Ski Club. She has had 
a great career in athletics while at THS. Addison is a member of 
the varsity girls’ soccer team, was named captain her senior year, 
and was awarded Lowell-Sun All-Star. She also was the TYSA girls 
soccer captain and participated all four years. She has participated 
in community service such as volunteering at the Nashua Soup 
Kitchen with her church, Grace Community Church. Her hobbies 
include listening to music, going to Boston, and watching hockey. 
Addison’s favorite subjects are math and AP Literature. Her plans 
include studying mathematics in college and finding work in actuary 
sciences. Looking back on her days at Tyngsborough High School 
she says, “THS has brought me together with all my friends and 
allowed us to experience various classes, trips, and experiences 
together”. 

   Also proudly announces Natalie Landsteiner, Johnathan 
Mantzoufas, Riley Mitza, & Rebekah Ruiz as December 

students of the month. 
     Natalie Landsteiner, daughter of Scott and Jessica 
Landsteiner, is a two-year member of the National Honor 
Society. She has received numerous awards such as Outstanding 
Achievement in English Language Arts, Outstanding Achievement 
in Theatre Arts, the Academic Excellence Award and the Core 
Values Award. Natalie is an active member of the Theatre Program 
receiving Best Actress, Excellence in Acting, and Excellence in 
Directing.  She is the yearbook editor and has given back to her 
community by tutoring and volunteering at numerous National 
Honor Society events. Natalie’s hobbies include singing, playing 
guitar, acting, snowmobiling, four wheeling, hiking, shopping, and 
caring for animals. Natalie’s favorite subject is science and her 
future goals are to get her PhD in veterinary science, start a family, 
and have many pets. Looking back on her days at Tyngsborough 
High School she says, “Over the years, THS has brought me 
many friendships and memories I will keep forever. Everyone is so 
friendly, and I think that’s my favorite part - having a connection with 
all my teachers. Nothing beats homecoming week at THS! Thank 
you to all of the amazing staff and friendly faces I have got to know 
over the past four years!”
     Johnathan Mantzoufas, son of Olga and Brenden Beckstein, 
is a one-year member of the National Honor Society. He has 
received numerous awards such as the Academic Excellence 
Award, the Commitment to Learning Award, the Principal’s Award, 
and High Honor Roll. Johnathan is a member of the basketball 
and track and field teams where he was named captain this year. 
He is also a member of the Chess Club and Esports. Johnathan 
has given back to his community by completing over forty hours of 
community service with the National Honor Society.  His hobbies 
include running, drawing, and chess and his favorite subjects are 
math and physical education. Johnathan’s plans include majoring in 
computer engineering and cybersecurity and running track and field 
in college. Looking back on his days at Tyngsborough High School 
he says, “When I transferred, THS was an effortless environment 
to fit into and I felt welcomed. I’ve made lifelong friends since 
transferring and l will take the social skills I’ve gained going into 
college and beyond.”
     Riley Mitza, daughter of Kerry and Eric Mitza, is a two-year 
member of the National Honor Society. She is the recipient of the 
Outstanding Achievement in Wellness Award and the Principal’s 
Award. Riley is an active member of student government where 
she serves as the vice president and is a member of the Senior 
Sidekicks. She has been a member of the varsity soccer team for 
the last four years where she has been the recipient of numerous 
awards including four time Mid-Wach All-Star, four time team MVP, 
three time Central Mass All-Star, three time All-State, and two 
time League MVP. Riley has participated in community service by 
volunteering at the Tyngsborough Block Party, Festival of Trees, 
Friends of the Poor Walk, and Wreaths Across America. Her 
hobbies include playing soccer, hanging out with friends and family, 
shopping, and watching sports. Riley’s favorite subject is American 
history and her future plans are to play college soccer at UNH, get 

CONTINUED NEXT PAGE



ADULT PICKUP BASKETBALL Back by popular demand. Median 
age is 41. Walk-in program with weekly games (when school gym 
is available). $10 cash at the court. Follow us on Facebook www.
Facebook.com/TyngsboroughRec for weekly schedule.
Community Service Hours Available for Students
Do you need community service hours? Contact us, we have many 
opportunities at our various events and programs.

TYNGSBOROUGH  
RECREATION AND PARKS
Call 978-649-2300 Ext. 150

The Recreation Committee meets at 80 Pawtucket Blvd. Meeting 
dates and additional information on our programs may be 
found on our website at TyngsboroughRec.com  Friend us 
on Facebook. Seeking new members. Join this fun committee!

THANK YOU! FROM THE 15TH ANNUAL FESTIVAL OF TREES 
AND MORE!!  Thank you to all who attended, supported and 
helped create and run our 15th Annual Festival of Trees. Please 
visit our FB page and Tyngsboroughrec.com for great photos and 
a full list of all our sponsors. Please patronize the businesses and 
support the groups that generously donated and sponsored displays 
and activities at the Festival. https://festivaloftreestyngsborough.
com
SOFTBALL WINTER CLINIC  Starts Sunday Feb. 2nd  2:30-3:30 
New Sports Center location, Potash Hill Road, 7 weeks
$60 per player with $100 family cap ages 5-15, 2 Week FREE 
TRIAL. Any questions contact Mike Knight psknight1@
yahoo.com  NO CLINIC SCHOOL VAC. WEEK Register at 
tyngsboroughrec.com
SHAMROCK BALL DAUGHTER DANCE Saturday, March 15, 
2025, 6 – 8pm  TYNGSBOROUGH ELEMENTARY SCHOOL 
CAFÉ, $45 per couple, $5 for each additional child. ~ Advanced 
registration required~ Tyngsborough Recreation’s Shamrock Ball 
for Daughters of all ages and their Parent (or other adult figure, 
etc.)A Dance with our DJ Steve, light refreshments, and a corsage 
for each girl. A photographer will be on site, offering packages to 
capture your special evening.
SHAMROCK PRINCESS (OPTIONAL ADD-ON RAFFLE) 
The Grad Night Committee, in conjunction with the Recreation 
Committee, will again offer the title of “Shamrock Princess”.  One 
lucky raffle winner will be crowned 2025 Shamrock Princess. 
Includes a public announcement during the Ball, a princess tiara 
and sash, photo package, dedicated parent-daughter dance and 
special gift. To enter the raffle on the package select option 
at checkout.   Drawn (quietly) Thursday, March 13, 2025 All 
proceeds benefit The Class of 2025 Grad Night activities.
Community Service Hours Available for Students Do you need 
community service hours? Contact us, we have opportunities.  We 
are very grateful to all our student volunteers.
CHRISTMAS DECORATIONS DROP OFF  Drop off your unwanted 
decorations after Christmas at the Town Hall Offices, 25 Bryant 
Lane. Thank you!   https://festivaloftreestyngsborough.com

46 Coburn Road 
Tyngsboro, MA

        Sherburne Nature Center trails are open daily, dawn to 
dusk, for the residents of Tyngsboro and neighboring towns.    
Traverse several woodland streams, go bird-watching, try to catch 
a glimpse of a beaver, observe the birds and notice what changes 
fall has made. Remember to dress for the weather. Children under 
16 must be accompanied by an adult. Please note: The tennis court behind 
the Sherburne Nature  Center is not part of the PUBLIC Nature Center 
property.

her master’s, and work in a crime scene. Looking back on her days 
at Tyngsborough High School she says, “I gained many long-lasting 
friends, the school has made me a more educated individual and 
helped me develop life skills, I have many memories on pierce field 
with my soccer team and the fun moments of homecoming.”
     Rebekah Ruiz, daughter of Magali and Nelson Ruiz, is a 
two-year member of the National Honor Society and a three-year 
member of the Spanish National Honor Society. She has received 
numerous awards such as Academic Excellence Award, Core 
Values Award, Outstanding Achievement in Social Studies, the 
Saint Michael’s College Book Award for Scholarship and Service, 
Tiger Pride Award, High Honor Roll, and Excellence in Dramaturg. 
Rebekah is a member of the Yearbook Club, theater program, the 
varsity tennis team, and has participated in the Book Club, DEI 
Club and the Baking Club.  She is also a member of the Student 
Council where she has served as treasure for the past two years.  
Rebekah has volunteered at numerous organizations including the 
Nashua Soup Kitchen, Lowell Transitional Living, Living Waters, 
The Wish Project, Tyngsboro Public Library, Festival of Trees, 
Tyngsborough Block Party, Camp Caribe, Operation Christmas 
Child, VBS Program at St. Catherine of Alexandria Church, Give 
Kids the World, Thanksgiving’s Food Drive at Dracut House of Pizza 
& Seafood and Jacob’s Well, and as a Sunday school assistant 
teacher at Northeastern Christian Church & Harbor of Hope 
Christian Church.  Her hobbies include reading, writing, shopping, 
and watching TV and her favorite subjects are math and AP 
Language. Rebekah’s future goals are to attend a four-year college, 
gain an MBA, work at an event planning service, establish her own 
event planning business, hold a side career in creative writing, 
become a published author and make a lot of money. Looking back 
on her days at Tyngsborough High School she says, “Going through 
high school may seem like a journey and it is but it showed me the 
kind of person I thrive to be. I have learned life lessons that I will 
hold on to always and have found myself as a person and grown to 
be proud of. As I move on, I will take homecoming memories of high 
school and all the friendships I have gained along the way.” 
     Congratulations to these eight Class of 2025 students! 

     The Tyngsborough Land Trust held its first Annual Meeting on 
Nov 3rd on the grounds of the Sherburne Nature Center.  Chair, Ed 
Derby opened the meeting with a discussion of goals and ambitions 
for the coming year, which include completing work to install 
perimeter fencing at the Hunter Property as well beginning the 
process of transferring legal responsibility of certain parcels of land 
from the Town of Tyngsborough to the Tyngsborough Land Trust. 
     Our next agenda will include a visioning session to lay the 
ground work for any future grant applications and land acquisition.
     The group also discussed finding a land trust attorney 
knowledgeable in drafting land trust agreements, transferring legal 
titles and navigating conservation restrictions. If you are or know 
of a local attorney interested in land conservation, please 
contact us at TLTadmin@tyngsboroughlandtrust.org.
     Trustees voted to appoint Rose Mitchell to work with our current 
Treasurer, Tom Fitzpatrick, as Associate Treasurer. They will work 
together until June when Rose will assume the role of Treasurer. It 
is expected that this will leave a Trustee vacancy. Applications for 
trustee  are welcome. To apply or for more information, please 
email TLTadmin@tyngsboroughlandtrust.org. Trustees plan to 
vote and fill this vacancy at the July 2025 meeting.

27 Old Tyng Rd. Tyngsboro, MA 01879
(about 1 mile south of Tyngsboro bridge on Rt. 3A)

Evangelist: Scott Racicot
Web Site: www.tyngsborochurchofchrist.org  Office: (978) 703-4741
Home bible studies in Nashua, Hudson, Tyngsboro, Dracut, Lowell

Sunday:  9:00 AM Bible studies for all ages   10:00 AM Worship service
Wednesday:  7:00 PM Bible studies for all ages

TYNGSBORO
CHURCH  OF  

CHRIST  



25 Bryant Lane, Tyngsborough, MA  978-649-7361 www.tynglib.org  
  Library Hours:   • Mon. & Wed. 10:30 a.m. – 8 p.m. 
       • Tues. & Thurs., 9 a.m. – 5 p.m.      • Sat., 9 a.m. – 2 p.m.
                                     • Fri. & Sun. Closed

CLOSED Wednesday, December 25th for Christmas
CLOSED Wednesday, January 1st for New Year’s Day

Kids & Teens
TEENS/TWEENS

• Game On! (Nintendo Switch Free Play) December 11th at 12:30
Join us for Nintendo Switch Free Play! Controllers provided. 
Register to secure yours! This program may be divided into thirty-
minute time slots depending on demand. Games available: Super 
Smash Bros. Ultimate, Mario Kart 8 Deluxe, Everybody 1-2 Switch, 
Nintendo World Championships and more. This event is restricted 
to ages 11+. Younger players welcome to join with parental 
accompaniment. RSVP online. 
• Celebrating Family, Stories, and Songs with Davis Bates: 
December 14th at 1:30 am  Celebrate the season & learn how to 
share stories from your family, your community, and your life. Enjoy 
a storytelling performance at 10:30 and join an exciting participatory 
workshop at 11:45. You are welcome to join both or pick one! This 
program is best suited for adults and families with children 11+.
Register online.

KIDS MONTHLY PROGRAMS
• LEGO Challenge Club, Saturday, December 21st at 11 a.m. 
(all ages with a grown-up) All ages are welcome to join our 
LEGO Challenge. See our Instagram @tyngsboroughpubliclibrary 
for examples of past LEGO Challenge creations. No registration 
required.
• The Book Worms: Picture Book Club: December 30th at 4:30 
pm. Please join Miss Brianne for a new picture book club for 
children ages 5-9 (siblings welcome)! Each month we will choose a 
new picture book that will be the theme of the club. We will then do 
a short/simple writing activity together followed by a craft. Please 
join us this month for Snowmen at Night by Caralyn Buehner. 
Registration is required and appreciated. Hope to see you there!
Monthly Scavenger Hunt, All Day, All Month Long (ages 3-12)

• Writers’ Group: Every Monday at 6:30 p.m. 
• Adult Coloring Club: Wednesday, December 4th and February 
5th at 6:30 p.m. 
• Tech Help: Tuesdays 11:30 a.m. – 1:30 p.m. and Wednesdays 
7:00 p.m. – 8:00 p.m. Get technology help at the library. Book an 
appointment for an individual lesson or consultation on topics such 
as: Computer basics; Android tablets and phones; Microsoft Word. 
Call the library (978-649-7361) or email circdesk@tynglib.org to 
register for a timeslot. Registration required. 
• Book Clubs: 
Cookbook Club Dec. 18th at 6:30pm. Holiday cookies : 
showstopping recipes to sweeten the season by Elisabet der 
Nederlanden. Registration required.
Romance Club Dec. 11th at 6:30pm. Lovelight Farms by B. K. 
Borison
Non-Fiction Club Dec. 16th at 6:30pm. When crack was king: a 
people’s history of a misunderstood era by Donovan X. Ramsey 
Mystery Monday Dec. 23rd at 6:30pm. Verity by Colleen Hoover
Fiction Club Jan. 29th at 6:30pm. Lady Tan’s Circle of Women by 
Lisa See
• Visit Tynglib.org/events to check out all of the upcoming 
virtual events! 
Register for TPL programs by calling or emailing (circdesk@tynglib.
org) the Library or using links provided on the online calendar for 
virtual programs. 
Subscribe to our NEWSLETTER to get updates on all our programs 
sent to your inbox every month! tynglib.org/newsletter

KIDS WEEKLY PROGRAMS
• Family Storytime, Thursdays at 11 a.m. (ages 2-5)
Family Resource Network Playgroup - Wednesdays at 11 a.m. 
(ages 0-6) 
• Board of Library Trustees Meetings are generally held monthly 
on the third Tuesday. Check the TPL or Town websites for 
scheduled meetings.   
• Friends of the Library – Join in the fun and support your library! 
Meetings are held 9 Mondays per year at 6:30 p.m. in the Library. 
See the TPL website for dates. Also, check out the new and easy 
way that you can join or renew your membership to the Friends 
of the Library right from the Friends link on our website simply by 
using the “Join and Pay” or “Donate” buttons. 
         Like us on Facebook, follow us on Instagram @
tyngsboroughpubliclibrary and Twitter @tyngsboroughlib

UN-DECK THE HALLS:
A GUIDE TO POST-HOLIDAY CLEANUP

Sustainable Tyngsborough
     Composting Food Waste  The holidays often lead to an 
abundance of food waste, from leftover meals to peels and scraps. 
Instead of throwing these organic materials in the trash, consider 
composting them. The Recycling Center at the DPW (Kendall Road) 
offers free community food waste drop-off for Tyngsboro residents. 
Make sure to keep your compost free of non-compostable items, 
such as plastics and packaging.
     Holiday Waste Reduction Tips  1  Plan Your Meals: 
To minimize food waste, create a meal plan and shop with a list. 
This can help you avoid overbuying and ensure you use up what 
you have.  2  Gift Responsibly: Consider giving experiences 
or homemade gifts rather than items that may not be used or 
appreciated. 3  Wrap Smartly: Use reusable fabric or paper wraps 
instead of traditional gift wrap. This reduces waste and adds a 
personal touch. 4    Share Leftovers: Encourage guests to take 
home leftovers, reducing the amount of food that goes to waste.
     Recycling String Lights  String lights can be tricky 
to dispose of due to their combination of materials. Fortunately, 
Tyngsboro Town Hall has established a collection program 
specifically for broken or unwanted string lights. Instead of tossing 
them in the trash, bring them to the Town Hall for proper recycling. 
This helps prevent harmful materials from being sent to incineration 
and allows valuable resources to be reclaimed.
     Final Thoughts  As you “un-deck” your halls, remember that 
responsible disposal can make a significant impact. By composting 
food waste and recycling string lights, along with adopting holiday 
waste reduction practices, you contribute to a cleaner environment 
and a more sustainable community. Let’s kick off the New Year with 
a commitment to eco-friendly practices!
     Sustainable Tyngsborough is a subcommittee of the Select 
Board. We meet at Town Hall the third Tuesday of every month, 
beginning at 6:30pm. You are always welcome to join us and 
share your sustainability ideas and concerns. Like us on 
Facebook @Sustainable Tyngsboro.

TYNGSBOROUGH  DEMOCRATIC  TOWN  
COMMITTEE

     … is an official body, recognized both by the Massachusetts 
Democratic Party and the Commonwealth of Massachusetts.
Ongoing initiatives include civic education/engagement, 
implementation of nature-based solutions for climate change and 
information outreach on Green Community, Climate Leader, Hero 
Act for Veterans and other government programs.. The committee 
welcomes participation and collaboration with everyone without 
exception.  Contact Chair Elizabeth Coughlin lizcoughlin2000@
yahoo.com   text/phone 978-758-2680.



snow removal • snow shoveling
  salting & de-icing

 walkways • driveways
parking lots

residential & commercial

Call Louis at  978-551-1008

EXTRA  HANDS  AND  PAWS
Dog care and dog walking, Cat care in your home.
Please call Diane Nilsen at 978-649-8786 or email

at dianeinilsen@gmail.com with any questions.Altrusa: Leading to a Better Community
     The Altrusa Club of Merrimack Valley conducted a very suc-
cessful Food Drive to benefit the Nashua Soup Kitchen and Shelter 
(NSKS) at the Market Basket in Hudson, NH on Saturday, Novem-
ber 2, 2024.  Altrusa is very grateful to Market Basket for allowing 
us to solicit its patrons and was overwhelmed by the generosity 
of the customers. More than 2800 pounds of non perishable food 
items, assorted paper products and $150.00 in cash were collected 
to help fill the shelves at NSKS.  
     On Veterans’ Day, Altrusans delivered a Dunkin Surprise (coffee 
and donuts) to the thirty (30) veterans from various wars, who live 
in Princeton House, a residential facility in Lowell, associated with 
the Bedford VA.  The modest gesture for their service to our country, 
raised their spirits and brightened their day.  
     Altrusa Club is prepping for three birthday parties in December 
for the little ones living with their teen Moms at Brigid’s Crossing in 
Lowell and also a Christmas celebration.  
     Please email altrusamv@gmail.com if you are interested in 
joining other volunteers in making a difference in the lives of others 
in our communities.

DUNSTABLE - TYNGSBOroUGH
LIONS  CLUB

“We Serve” The Lions Club is a non-profit organization of men and 
women dedicated to serving communities locally and globally giving 
hope and impacting lives through humanitarian service projects and 
raising donations to support areas of need.  Our Regular Meetings 
are held on the first and third Tuesday of the month starting at 6:30 
pm at  Princeton Station 147 Princeton St., in N. Chelmsford, MA.

Our Facebook Page is
https://www.facebook.com/DunstableTyngsboroLionsClub

YOU CAN HELP BY DONATING THE FOLLOWING:
Used Eyeglasses, Used Hearing Aids, Can Tabs

Look for collection boxes at the Post Offices, Tyngsboro Senior 
Center & Dunstable Library and Town Hall

TYNGSBOROUGH 
DUNSTABLE  hISTORICAL 

SOCIETY
 The Little Red Schoolhouse

    64 Main St,  Dunstable, MA (Route 113).
    Not far from the Dunstable/Tyngsborough town line near Route 3

www.tdhistoricalsociety.org
email: tyngsboroughdunstablehs@gmail.com

     See you in the spring. Want to learn more about the upcoming 
programs? Maybe you want to become a member? Membership 
Forms and more info is available at www.tdhistoricalsociety.org
Email address: tyngsboroughdunstablehs@gmail.com

         AFTERNOON
        VOLUNTEERS
             NEEDED!
     Our organization is looking for dedicated individuals to join us 
in our mission to make a positive impact in our community. We are 
most in need of afternoon shift (12-3pm) volunteers who have a 
passion for helping those in need. (Anytime, within that time frame, 
would be really helpful. 
     If you are interested, we would love to hear from you!
To volunteer,  people just need to fill out our online application, 
found on our website at www.thewishproject.org/volunteer.

         AN  OPPORTUNITY  TO  VOLUNTEER
     Are you a compassionate person looking for a meaningful volun-
teer opportunity? Pathways Hospice is recruiting volunteers to sup-
port hospice patients and their caregivers in private homes, nursing 
homes, and assisted living facilities. Volunteers provide companion-
ship to patients and may read, watch TV, listen to music or may just 
provide a presence as respite for the patient’s caregiver. 
     Volunteers visit patients once a week for approximately 1 to 2 
hours per visit. Visit times are flexible and scheduled according to 
the volunteer’s preference and availability. 
     No experience is required. Online hospice training is provid-
ed. For more information, please contact Linda Trust, Volunteer 
Coordinator at 603-696-5195 or LTrust@pathwaysllc.com.

DOWNLOAD  YOUR  FREE  BOOK 
“LIVING  WITH  OUR  WILD  NEIGHBORS”

The Humane Society of the United States (HSUS) is offering a copy 
of the book “Living with our Wild Neighbors” as a free download. It 
is very informative and covers all wildlife from A-Z.
  https://www.animalsheltering.org/page/wild-neighbors-book  



Request Repair 
Service and 
System Upgrade 
Quotes Today!

DenommeePlumbing.com

Master License 12702 MA  •  Master License 3637 NH  •  Corp. Plumbing License 2729  •   C.S. 093118  •   MA Electric Corp. Lic. A1-8186

Water Heaters • Boilers • Furnaces • Heat Pumps • Breaker Panels • EV Chargers
Emergency Service • Upfront Pricing • Free Quotes • Financing Options

THANK YOU 
ANNE M. PAQUIN!

The 
Den�mee Family

We offer Anne Paquin 
our heartfelt gratitude for 
41 years of steadfastly 
delivering reliable, 
important news to and 
about our community. 

Thank you for your 
tireless work and 
dedication to publishing 
newsletters that provide 
vital town and 
neighbor-focused 
information while also 
supporting local 
businesses supporting 
their families. 

We wish you and your 
family the absolute best 
for the future. 

BOILERS HEAT PUMPS WATER HEATERSFURNACES GENERATORS

Be comfy and 
warm all winter 
with one call to 
the local pros 
that do it all. 

With dedicated plumbing, heating, air conditioning, and electrical teams, we offer 
complete, expert installation and repair services to ensure all of your home’s systems are 

safely operating in peak condition throughout the year. 

90 Pawtucket Blvd.  Tyngsborough, MA 

AMVETS  Post #247 
Robert D. Pelletier

Officers: Robert Golas, Commander; Rod Wood, Secretary / Chap-
lain; Dave Coles, Finance Officer; Ron Russell, Sergeant At Arms; 
Senior Vice - Vacant; Junior Vice - Vacant;  
     The  AMVETS meet on the first Tuesday of each month at 
the American Legion Post 247 in Tyngsboro at 2:00 p.m.  The 
AMVETS are always looking for new members.  If you are a veteran 
and served more than 180 days, you can join the AMVETS provided 
you submit a DD214 or equivalent with your application. 
Applications can be obtained at the Post.
     The AMVETS will be holding a flag retirement ceremony 
at the American Legion on November 11th.  All are welcome.  
Anyone with ripped or frayed flags may drop them off at the Legion 
either prior to or on the day of the ceremony. All flags should be 
placed in the white box located outside the Post in the parking lot.

  90 Pawtucket Blvd. Tyngsborough, MA 01879

AMERICAN  LEGION 
AUXILIARY  UNIT 247

     Current list of officers for the American Legion Auxiliary
Linda May Small, President; LeeAnn Houle, Senior Vice; Joyce 
Ferreira, Junior Vice; Michele Lambert, Secretary; Annette Coles, 
Treasurer; Sergeant At Arms – Vacant; Chaplain – Vacant.
     The American Legion Auxiliary, Unit 247, meets on the first 
Thursday of each month at the American Legion Post 247 at 
7:00 p.m.  We are always looking for new members. The mission 
of the Auxiliary is to support The American Legion and to honor the 
sacrifice of those who serve by enhancing the lives of our veterans, 
military and their families. Please contact the Post if you are inter-
ested in joining.

Robert  D.  Pelletier
American  Legion Post  #247,  Inc.
90 Pawtucket Blvd., Tyngsborough, MA 01879
     Meetings are held on the first Thursday of each month at 
7 p.m.  Active Duty Military, Military Retirees and Veterans are 
encouraged to join and be a part of our Legion FamilyLearn how 
you may qualify to be a member of the American Legion. For more 
information please contact John Taylor, post operations
manager at johntaylor1777@gmail.com
     The new facility has multiple areas capable of hosting events of 
varying sizes. Room available packed with modern technology to
facilitate corporate meetings or sport draft events.  Member Lounge 
atmosphere is that of Sports Bar meets Martini Lounge. Too many 
features to mention. You should stop by and see for yourself!

Massachusetts Detachment, Squadron 247   Robert D. Pelletier 
Post 247, 90 Pawtucket Blvd, Tyngsboro 

• SAL Detachment 247 now meets on the first Thursday of each 
month at 7 p.m. at Post 247.  
•  We are always welcoming new members. Drop in or call
978-649-7540.    Anyone interested in becoming a member of 
the Sons of the American Legion is welcome to attend our monthly 
meeting.  Applications are available at the Post at any time.
     For more information please contact John Taylor, post
operations manager at johntaylor1777@gmail.com

SONS  OF  THE  
AMERICAN  LEGION

Read Dunstable and Tyngsborough
Neighbor to Neighbor past issues, and other articles online at

www.neighbortoneighbornewsletter.com



SEAMLESS  GUTTER  INSTALLS
GUTTER  CLEANING

• Seamless 5” &  6” K-Style  • .32 Gauge Aluminum
 • 27 Different Colors

• Free Estimates  • Reasonable Prices

FULLY INSURED/WORKMANS COMP

Cell 978-848-8645
Email us for a free quote gotgutters2@gmail.com

Visit us at www.gotgutters2.com
Ryan Adams

Owner/Operator
License #

CS-111453

    We do:       Fascia/Soffit • Windows/Doors
 Ice Dam Removal • Roof Raking

MOLLY AND ME DOG WALKING
Great references, Reliable,

Reasonable rates, Dog Sitting for Clients
KELLEE WILSON   508-523-8787

MY PC IS STILL RUNNING WINDOWS 10.  
WHAT SHOULD I DO?

By Dean Lotito
     Windows 10 reaches its End of Support date in October of 
2025.  This means that Microsoft will no longer provide security 
fixes for Windows 10 PCs.  If a Security defect is found, hackers 
could exploit it to compromise the data in your PC.  Third party virus 
and anti-malware programs will most likely NOT protect you from 
these issues.  Maintaining security updates is most critical for all 
computers.
     So, if support for Windows 10 will end October 2025, what 
are your options?
     UPATE TO WINDOWS 11.  If your computer supports Windows 
11, then you should upgrade to this version before October 2025.  
You don’t need to rush, but there is also no reason to wait.  The 
Windows 11 upgrade is free and will also include future feature 
enhancements.  
     There are millions of PCs in use that will NOT support the 
upgrade to Windows 11.  Microsoft implemented specific hardware 
requirements for PCs to run Windows 11.  Older PCs that run Win-
dows 10 perfectly well, may not be able to upgrade to Windows 11.  
If you go into settings and Windows Update, Microsoft will let you 
know if your PC is eligible for the Windows 11 upgrade.
     If your PC does not support the Windows 11 upgrade, you 
have two viable options and one dangerous option.
     Buy a new PC.  All new PCs sold today support Windows 11.  
Obviously, this is an expensive option.  If your current PC works 
fine, it is difficult to understand why you must throw it away and buy 
a new one.
     Buy extended Support for one additional year.  Microsoft is 
offering a one-year extended support plan for consumer PC owners.  
They are currently quoting $30 for one year of extended support.  
If you pay $30, Microsoft will continue to provide critical security 
upgrades to your PC for one additional year.  Microsoft has yet to 
release details on how to purchase this extended support, but it 
should be available soon.  This is certainly the recommended solu-
tion for almost all PCs that can’t be upgraded to Windows 11.
     Do nothing and continue to use Windows 10.  Your Windows 
10 computer will continue to work after the October 2025 dead-
line.  However, you will stop receiving all fixes from Microsoft.  This 
includes critical security fixes.  Hackers will know that there are a 
lot of customers that take this route.  This gives them a large target 
audience to attack.  If your PC is attached to the internet, this is an 
extremely dangerous option that I do not recommend!
     Now knowing the October 2025 deadline, please plan to act by 
that date if you are running Windows 10.  As always, I’m available to 
help you decide on a plan and assist you in executing that plan.

KITTY  ANGELs
     is a no-kill shelter dedicated to rescuing stray and abandoned 
cats, furnishing them with treatment for injuries or other heatlh 
problems, and placing them into life-long, loving, indoor homes with 
compatible owners.
     Kitty Angels is an all-volunteer organization. We have no paid 
staff - every cent of every donation goes to caring for needy 
cats!  Please consider making a tax-deductible donation. You can 
do so by clicking on the “DONATE” button on our Facebook page; 
mailing a check to Kitty Angels, P.O. Box 638 Tyngsboro, MA 01879; 
or using the PayPal link on our website:  www.kittyangels.org You 
can donate Gift Cards, Cat Food, Medical Supplies, Cleaning Sup-
plies, Towels. For other ways you may help, please visit the How 
to Help page on our website at www.kittangels.org/howtohelp.html  
Kitty angels, Inc. is an all-volunteer, 501(c)3 non-profit organization. 
Your donation is fully tax-deductible.



NO JOB TOO SMALL OR TOO LARGE
Reasonable Rates!    FREE Estimates!

Over 30 Years Experience!

Ken Coleman
978-649-6428
508-517-2381 (cell)
Fully Insured
Const. Supervisor Lic. #98523
Home Improvement Lic. #121742

• Vinyl & Laminate Flooring Installed     
• Build & Resurface Decks
• Gutters Installed & Cleaned
• Pressure Wash Siding/Decks
• Roof Algae Removal
• Painting Interior/Exterior
• Doors and Windows Installed

QUALITY  ROOFING  &  SIDING
“HANDYMAN  SERVICES & REMODELING”

*Based on information from MLS and non-MLS.  Based on MLS and Non-MLS 2008-2023                                 
2023 #1 Volume & Units , 2022 #1 Volume & Units, 2021 #1 Volume & Units, 2019 #1 Volume & Units    

Operated by a subsidiary of NRT,LLC 

“LOVE where you live….or start Looking!” 

JenSpencerRealestate.com     Jen.Spencer@CBrealty.com 

#1 Dunstable Agent! 
• 16 years of  EXPERIENCE 
       900+ Homes SOLD* 

• LOCAL Groton Office– 48 Boston Road 

• COMMITTED to giving back to local  
       businesses and families 

• SPONSOR of town fundraisers  
       and organizations 

• 23 YEAR resident/property owner of  
       Groton and Dunstable 

Aerial Bucket Service
Pruning • Removals • Stump Cutting

Free Estimates • Fully Insured

e-mail: nicolwoodworks@mac.com

DUNSTABLE

978-649-4474

Year-Round Professional Service
DAVE NICOL

               DUNSTABLE  EVANGELICAL
               CONGREGATIONAL  CHURCH

                     518 Main St, Dunstable, MA 01827
                    www.dunstablechurch.org

                    978-649-6251 

DECC is a caring community of faith where we are all on a journey 
together finding hope, purpose, connection, and wholeness as
followers of Jesus.  Wherever you are in this walk of life, we invite 
you to join us.
• Sunday Morning worship service begins at 10:30 AM with 
Interim Pastor Doug Walker leading. We welcome you to join us 
anytime!
     Our Adult Sunday School Class is back in session, and 
you are invited to be part of it.  At 9:00am on the first and third 
Sundays of each month, we will be discussing together how to live 
as mature Christians – in our church community and among our 
neighbors, with lots of questions and lively interaction.
     At 9:00am on the second, fourth and fifth Sundays, we will 
view a portion of Timothy Keller’s teaching on “The Reason for 
God”, a beautifully crafted presentation on the profound difference 
a relationship with God makes in our lives.  This is followed by 
questions & answers, and open discussion.  We think you will find 
these classes a beneficial and enjoyable opportunity to engage with 
others as together we learn more and more about putting our faith 
into action.
     The four weeks of Advent began on December 1st.  Our 
outdoor Manger Scene and inside decorations will be on display 
beginning that day, and will continue through January.
     Dunstable church is delighted to be partnering with our Dunsta-
ble neighbors in this year’s Jinglefest activities on December 7th.  
Our “Journey to Bethlehem” presentation on the Town Common 
is a major part of the program for that day, as is the Community 
Chorale Concert.  We also gladly open our facility to be used by 
several other Jinglefest activities.  To volunteer or see when things 
are happening, check out the events listing on the website, www.
journeyjinglefest.com; there are lots of opportunities to get involved 
and have some fun!
      We will continue to accept food and personal care dona-
tions for PACH until December 20th.  There is a large basket in 
the Narthex for your contributions.   Financial donations may be 
made at https://www.pachoutreach.org/contribute.  All donations are 
greatly appreciated.   
     Come to our Christmas Eve Service on Tuesday, December 
24th; it will begin at 7:00pm.  All are welcome as we celebrate the 
birth of Christ our Savior.  On December 29th, our service will be 
“Lessons and Carols”.
     We welcome everyone every Sunday morning at 10:30am 
at the big white church in the center of Dunstable.  We would 
love to meet you!   Please join us.  God bless you, every one, and 
Merry Christmas!

Bone  Builders
at  Tyngsboro  Senior  Center

  Bone Builders meets every Monday and Wednesday from 9AM 
to 10AM in the Activity Room of the Tyngsboro Senior Center.  The 
exercises in this class were designed for the specific purpose of 
helping men and women with Osteopenia and Osteoporosis, rebuild 
their bones.Through exercise and education members of the class 
have learned how to conquer bone loss. For more information, 
please call Leader, Jean Jacoppi (978-649-9076).

Friends of the Tyngsboro Elderly, Inc.
     Friends of the Tyngsboro Elderly, Inc ( originally Friends of the 
COA, established in 1984) is a non profit 501 3(C) organization 
whose mission is to meet the needs of the senior center as well 
as the elderly in our community. We are currently making plans for 
the Spring Fling Luncheon which will take place on June 17, 2025.  
Complimentary tickets will be available at the senior center the last 
week in May.  Membership is $10 per year. Membership forms 
are available at the Greeter’s Desk or by calling President, Joe 
Jacoppi (978-649-9076).Happy Holidays!



TYNGSBOROUGH  SELF  STORAGE
Video Monitoring 24/7  •  Insurance Available

Open 7 Days a Week
Personal/Commerical  •  RV & Boat Storage  •  Secure Area

Tel. 978-226-5563  •  FAX: 978-226-5598
324 Middlesex Road  •  Tyngsborough, MA 01879

www.tyngsboroughselfstorage.com 
email: tyngsboross@comcast.net

(978) 649-7413
Local & Dependable

Monday - Friday: 
7:00 AM to 4:30 PM

Saturday: 
7:30 AM to 12:00 PM

We Deliver

Email:sherburnelumber@verizon.net

David LaRiviere
56 Coburn Road
Tyngsboro, MA  01879-0353

www.sherburnelumber.com

Now Offering On Site
Custom Sawing 
 • Live Edge Planks
 • Rough Cut Beams 

• We mill to your specifications
 Stop in to see samples

Sherburne Lumber
Building Materials & Hardware

Since 1775

• Removal & Pruning
• Bucket Truck & Crane Service
• Yard Expansions
• Chipping & Firewood
• Stump Grinding
• House Lot & Road Clearing

Free Estimates

St. Germain Tree Service

978-888-7849
www.stgermaintreeservice.com

Fully Insured

Marc St. Germain 
Tyngsborough, MA

the  holyrood  Collaborative
St. John the Evangelist,   St. Margaret of Scotland,      St. Mary
115 Middlesex St	            374 Stevens St                 25 North Rd
North Chelmsford	              Lowell                             Chelmsford 
(978) 251-8571             (978) 454-5143               (978) 256-2374

Office Hours: Monday, Tuesday, Thursday 9am-5pm,
Wednesday 9:30am-5pm and Friday 9am -3pm

www.theholyrood.org
Pastor Rev. Brian E. Mahoney  Parochial Vicar Fr. Fernando Ayala

Staff Offices: 115 Middlesex Street, North Chelmsford, MA 

		  THE  HOPE  AND  HEALING
                       ADULT  GRIEF

                      SUPPORT  GROUP
  Our meetings are on the last Saturday of the month, at 
Saint John the Evangelist, Old Parish Center, 115 Middlesex 
Road, North Chelmsford, MA. 

Tyngsboro-Dunstable
Rotary Club of Tyngsboro/Dunstable,

serving the community for over 50 years.

What is Rotary?
     Rotary is a global network of 1.4 million neighbors, friends, 
leaders, and problem-solvers who see a world where people unite 
and take action to create lasting change – across the globe, in our 
communities, and in ourselves.
     Rotary Club of Tyngsboro/Dunstable meets at the Dream Diner, 
384 Middlesex Rd, Tyngsborough, MA.   We meet the first Thurs-
day of the month for breakfast at 8:00AM and the third Thurs-
day for lunch at 12:00.     All are welcome! We even treat our 
guests on their first visit. We’re a super friendly and informal group 
with a huge community impact!  Our facebook page is
www.facebook.com/tyngsborodunstablerotary/
     Tyngsboro-Dunstable Rotary members want to thank everybody 
who attended our Taste of the Town fund raising event.  This event 
helps the club raise money to fund our community service pro-
grams.  Seven restaurants took part in the event. A great selection 
of food was brought by the establishments, and a few of them were 
also able to donate gift cards as door prizes. The occasion was a 
huge success. The club has made the decision to hold this event 
annually. 
     The restaurants that made this event possible and brought all 
the food for this event were Chateau Merrimack, Olive Garden, 
Tremonte Pizza, Tavern in the Square, 266 Pizza, Brothers Sport 
Bar and Grill, and Sullivan’s ice cream.  We want to also thank our 
sponsors Enterprise Bank, Jeanne D’Arc Credit Union, and Dream 
Diner for donating raffle items.  Other businesses in town that donated 
raffle items include Bahama Breeze, Max’s Golf, Feng Sui, and Honey 
Dew Donuts. Mike Gacek, singer and musician, entertained us during 
the event.
     Taste of the Town event helps the club raise money to fund 
our community service programs which include Fishing day for 
the Disabled, Repair Cafe, Zero Waste Day, Cookies for Seniors, 
Adopt a family, festival of trees, Rotary Youth Leadership and senior 
breakfasts.
     Rotary International established sustainability as a priority. The 
Rotary Club believed that hosting a celebration that exemplifies sus-
tainability was an essential way for us to give back to the commu-
nity. Rotary used compostable tableware, filling three compostable 
bags with leftover food, plates, utensils, napkins, cups, etc. These 
bags were brought to the compost bins at the Town Recycling Cen-
ter and will become rich soil when composted. 
     Also the Tyngsboro-Dunstable Rotary wants to thank Anne 
Paquin for her 41 years of support for the Rotary Club and our com-
munity.  Thanks Anne!

Rotary Motto     Service Above Self 
 

 
 



Leonard Leone
Broker Owner
Licensed in MA and NH
 (978) 808-3356
8 Pondview Square . Tyngsborough, MA 01879

ljleone@comcast.net
Buying • Selling • Renting • Investing

Pristine Homes
Realty, LLC.

“My Goal, is to Help You Reach Your Goal, in Real Estate”

ASAP 

SMALL  ENGINE  REPAIR
Serving Merrimack Valley & Southern New Hampshire

978-799-4323
www.asapsmallengine.com

 • All Makes & Models
• Pick-Up & Delivery Available, Call for Details.
• Veteran, Senior & Cash  Discounts Available!

One Call Fix All!
Lawnmowers, Lawn Tractors, Leafblowers

Chipper/Shredders, Roto-Tillers Snowblowers
Generators, Marine, Welding/Fabrication

Trailer Repairs, Golf Carts, Zero-Turns, Go Carts, 
Pressure Washers

SPECIAL
$20 OFF any repair!

MASONRY CONSTRUCTION
   Masonry Contractor

 978-551-1008
Specializing In

Brick - Block - Pavers - Patios - Pool Patios - Water Falls 
Walkways - Drive Ways - Stone Walls - Retaining Walls

Cultured Stone, Brick or Natural Veneers 
Concrete Work - Stairs - Chimneys - Waterproofing

Tile - General Repairs - Excavation - Demolition Work

RESIDENTIAL • COMMERCIAL • 20 YRS EXPERIENCE
HIGH QUALITY WORK • FREE  ESTIMATES • FULLY INSURED

SERVING ALL MASONRY NEEDS IN MA & NH

WWW.GETSTONEBYACCURATE.COM
Louis@getstonebyaccurate.com

Our Weekly Sunday Worship Services are at 10:00 AM
If you prefer to stay home, Services are available on line.

• To Watch Live Services  Log on to facebook and go to Ecct 
Church. Log in at any time to watch the recorded services. 

Evangelical Congregational Church of Tyngsboro
Est. 1868

                            Route 113, 23 Kendall Rd. Tyngsboro, MA 01879 
Mail Address: P.O. Box 70, Tyngsboro, MA  01879

For questions or more information  
call our office 978-649-2262  

www.tyngsborocongregational.org
                                               	   Interim Pastor Bernie Michaud

		     ••• THRIFT STORE •••
Hours: 10am to 3pm on Thursdays & Saturdays

Great Prices! Amazing Selections/Items 
     Our Thrift Store continues to be a vital resource for all the 
families that shop every week. We so appreciate all our customers, 
donors and volunteers who dedicate their time, talent and treasures! 
Closures due to bad weather are posted on our Facebook page 
by 9am on Thursday or Saturday morning.

• WELCOME to our new Pastor Nyakio Kamau and her beautiful 
family! Pastor Nyakio is from Kenya and previously led a congre-
gation of 4,000. She brings a new excitement to our church and 
comes with many gifts. We are dedicated to help her in her new po-
sition to grow our church and spread the Word of God. Her official 
start date was November 10th when Pastor Bernie passed the torch 
over to her and we celebrated with a wonderful Pot Luck Luncheon. 
Thank you to our Search Team who spent tireless hours, days and 
evenings for 2 years dedicated to the mission to hire our new Pas-
tor.  Thank you to our Hospitality Team for planning the luncheon 
and all those who participated by providing delicious dishes for this 
event!  Please come visit our church services on Sunday mornings 
at 10:00 am and meet Pastor Nyakio.
• ECCT CHRISTMAS CONCERT - FRIDAY, DECEMBER 13th at 
7:00 pm. Come for this FREE CONCERT featuring gospel singers 
Barry & Debbie Shirk for “The Shirk’s and Friends” Christmas Con-
cert!  Enjoy an evening of singing and fellowship with our church 
and community then join us in our Fellowship Hall for delicious 
desserts and coffee. Come to enjoy this event bring a friend!!! You’ll 
be glad you did!!!
• THRIFT STORE - Thank you Thrift Store Committee members 
for the wonderful luncheon to honor ALL our volunteers on
November 16th in our Fellowship Hall!!! The meal and fellowship 
was amazing!!!! Thank you to our Manager, Charlotte Tyson-
Williams; Assistant Manager, Mary Donaher; Laurie Chizook 
and Lisa Lorman!!! Thank you to ALL our dedicated volun-
teers!!!!  Our Thrift Store could not survive without all your dedi-
cated and faithful service. Thank you also to ALL our donors and 
shoppers who continue to support this wonderful mission!!! You are 
ALL a Blessing to our church!!!
• CONGRATULATIONS to June Persons who took her Citizenship 
Exam on Tuesday, November 19th and became an official citizen to 
this GREAT NATION.....the USA!!!!!
Poinsetta’s adorn our Altar, each in memory of those we have 
loved and lost. May wonderful memories be with each family as 
loved ones are remembered fondly this Christmas Season.
• Please join us for our ANNUAL CHRISTMAS EVE CANDLE-
LIGHT SERVICE on DECEMBER 24th at 7:00 pm.
• A huge THANK YOU to Anne Paquin for the many years of serv-
ing our communities with the monthly Neighbor to Neighbor news-
letter! May God Bless You!

We wish everyone a Happy, Safe & Merry Christmas!
Don’t ever forget the Reason for the Season!!!

NEWHOUSE  WILDLIFE  RESCUE
             Nonprofit Organization  Founded in November 2018
     A licensed safe haven for orphaned or injured local wildlife.
It is our goal to rehabilitate these animals so they can be released 
into the wild. Call 978-413-4085 m.me/NewhouseWildlifeRescue

janeseeker@gmail.com   http://NewhouseWildlifeRescue.org
https://facebook.com/pg/NewhouseWildlifeRescue



Doors, Windows, Decks, Porches
Carpentry and Custom Woodwork

Siding, Roofing, Gutters and Exteriors
Kitchens and Baths

Additions and New Construction

AJF Construction
Dunstable, MA

AJF630@yahoo.com
781-632-6554

Tile, Flooring, Decks, Closets, Masonry, Furniture and more...

Wall to Wall Carpets, Tile & Grout, Upholstery,
Area Rugs, Hall & Stair Runners, Mattresses,

RV & Auto Carpets/Upholstery and Much More

Commercial & Residential Services

WHAT  HAPPENS  AT
BEEHIVE  COWORKING  COMMUNITY?

Christine McCarron of Tyngsboro’s Beehive Brokerage
     In the city, the term coworking is pretty common. Here in Tyngs-
boro & Dunstable, many people wonder what the heck goes on at 
the Beehive. Read on and all will be revealed…
     Remember when having a desk job involved getting up early, 
getting dressed up, and driving to an office? This could definitely 
be a drag at times but there were some good parts, too: meeting 
people (remember the term “office romance”?), forming friendships, 
socializing, laughing, people to ask how your weekend was or to get 
a referral to a great restaurant. Some of the best parts of working 
have nothing to do with the job.  People who miss the office vibe, 
the camaraderie and connection, come to the Beehive to get those 
feelings back. Although most Beehive members work for different 
companies, they can collaborate and commiserate together, just like 
they did when they were in the office. 
     Community is a big part of life at the Beehive. Events like Repair 
Café, networking, CPR certification, and Toastmasters meetings 
and more take place there, not to mention birthday parties, fundrais-
ers, and Lunch and Learns. There are a bunch of different-sized 
meeting rooms plus the large common area where people can get 
together. Some events include live music.
     Even hybrid meetings are more fun at the Beehive. There are 
some great tech tools that make attendees feel more connected as 
well as making it easier for everyone to see and hear each other. 
Located right off 3A, just 6 miles from downtown Lowell and 3 miles 
from the NH border, it’s a great meeting point for groups coming 
together from other parts of New England. 
     Sometimes a day out of the office is what you need. Beehive 
often hosts groups looking to brainstorm or learn something new. A 
local CPA brings her team in every January to update them on tax 
code changes. Another group comes periodically to use our smart 
whiteboard to brainstorm new product ideas. Getting out of your 
usual office – even if it’s your home office – can reduce distractions 
and make you more productive. 
     Working from home can be the worst of both worlds. When you 
work from home, you’re always at work. Sometimes it’s hard to 
switch off and put down the laptop to relax and recharge. When you 
work from home, you’re also always at home. Sometimes it’s easy 
to be distracted with the dog, the TV or the laundry. The great things 
about having someplace else to work, is that you get to go home 
at the end of the day, giving you a nice work/home balance that is 
great for your mental health and focus.
     So it turns out that the Beehive is like an office simulator – but 
without that grouchy boss. We hope that this helps you understand 
a bit about what happens at the Beehive Coworking Community. 
Magic happens!

TYNGSBOROUGH
  GARDEN  CLUB

     On Nov. 26th we gathered again at 7:00 pm at the Evangelical 
Congregational church for our greens night.  Equipped with gloves, 
clippers, and wire cutters we made arrangements to deck the halls 
of buildings around town for the holidays.
     As we go into winter, club members are also preparing for spring.  
They planted many bulbs at the Parish Meeting House so that we 
can all enjoy a beautiful display of color in the spring.
      New Garden Club members are always welcome and the public 
is invited to attend our programs for a nominal fee of $5.  Please 
check website for times and locations of meetings.  We usually 
meet at The Evangelical Congregational church at 23 Kendall Rd at 
7:00 pm.  Club dues is $25 for yearly membership and prorated to 
$15 for second half of the year.  For more information, please visit 
our new web site at https://tyngsborogardenclub.org or email us at 
tynggardenclub@gmail.com
Sue Bowden & Ellen O’Neill, co-presidents



REASONABLE RATES QUICK, CLEAN SERVICE

Certified Title 5 System Inspector

ERNIE SWEET
DUNSTABLE, MA 01827
(978) 649-7837

	 ERNIE’S
		  SEPTIC SERVICE

• Stone & Brick
   Patios & Walkways
• Stone & Block
  Retaining Walls 
• Lawn Installation
• Snow Plowing & Sanding
• Granite Steps
• Granite Light & Mailbox PostsRON FOX

978-649-7715
Tyngsborough, MA

email: Christine@foxlandscapingconstruction.com

Visit our website:
foxlandscapingconstruction.com

Member SIPC

Jorg Skowranek
Financial Advisor
491 Main St Ste A
Groton, MA 01450
978-448-2753

> edwardjones.comMKT-5894O-A AECSPAD

FINANCIAL FOCUS®

Are your heirs ready to receive an inheritance?
     In the popular imagination, receiving an inheritance always 
sounds like a good thing — after all, who doesn’t want a financial 
windfall? And inheritances can certainly be life-altering events. But 
they can cause challenges, so you’ll want to help your heirs be 
prepared.
     To assist in this preparation, try to address some key questions 
affecting your heirs: 
     • Do they know what’s in your estate plans? Your family and 
other heirs will be much better prepared to deal with an inheritance 
if they know what to expect. That’s why it’s so important that you 
share your estate plans with everyone involved. You need to let 
them know the wishes and decisions you’ve expressed in your will 
and other legal arrangements, such as a living trust. Of course, 
sharing this information doesn’t necessarily mean that all your heirs 
will be completely satisfied with your choices — but at least they 
won’t be surprised, and perhaps will be less likely to cause disputes 
when the time comes to settle your estate. 
     • Will they know what to do with the money or other assets? You 
may be planning to leave your grown children a sizable amount of 
assets, possibly including cash, stocks, real estate, IRAs, 401Ks 
or other types of valuable personal property. But this inheritance 
brings with it several possible questions: Do your heirs already have 
an investment platform ready to accept inherited stocks? If you do 
leave behind rental property or a vacation home, can it be easily 
sold? These types of issues are generally not hard to resolve, but 
the more prepared your heirs are for their inheritance, the quicker 
they can take whatever actions are needed.  
     • Are they prepared to handle any taxes that may result from the 
inheritance? Unless you have a very large estate, your heirs likely 
won’t face federal estate taxes. (In 2024, the first $13.61 million 
of an estate is exempt from federal estate taxes.) However, other 
types of taxes may apply. A few states assess state inheritance 
taxes, and your heirs could incur federal and/or state income taxes 
when they withdraw money from inherited assets funded with pre-
tax dollars, such as some retirement accounts. They could also face 
capital gains taxes when they sell inherited assets, such as stocks, 
for more than they were worth at the time of the inheritance. In any 
case, inheritance-related taxes can be complex, so you and your 
family and other heirs should discuss these issues with your tax 
advisor.
     • Will they be liable for any outstanding expenses? If you have 
developed a comprehensive estate plan, it’s unlikely your heirs will 
be on the hook for any outstanding expenses, such as credit card 
balances or funeral costs. If you do still carry a mortgage, though, 
and you are planning on leaving your house to your heirs, they may 
want to be prepared to act quickly to sell it. 
     When leaving an inheritance, there’s a lot involved — emotion-
ally, financially and legally. So, do whatever you can to make the 
entire process as easy as possible for your loved ones. By commu-
nicating your wishes regarding the inheritance, and by considering 
all the issues that may arise, you can go a long way toward achiev-
ing the outcomes you desire. 
     This article was written by Edward Jones for use by your local 
Edward Jones Financial Advisor.
     ​Edward Jones, its employees and financial advisors are not 
estate planners and cannot provide tax or legal advice. You should 
consult your estate-planning attorney or qualified tax advisor re-
garding your situation.

STITCHERS  AT 
TYNGSBORO  SENIOR  CENTER

         Stitchers Group meets every Monday from 10 AM to 11:30 
PM in the Dining Room of the Senior Center. We are currently 
working on our donations for this winter to various organizations 
in the Merrimack Valley. We offer materials and instruction in all 
types stitching with the exception of quilting.  Just think of your 
joy knowing that in your free time, you are making something that 
would comfort others.  Maybe you don’t have time to come to the 
center for our meet up time.  Please feel free to get your materi-
als and stitch at home.  For more information, please call Jean 
Jacoppi  (978-649-9076) Coordiinator.

This  December  2024
Neighbor to Neighbor issue

is  my  last  issue
     However, www.neighbortoneighbornewsletter.com
will still be available for you to read the published issues.
This will allow you to find the local businesses that you are 
familiar with. It can be your resource for other information 
and organizations as well. If you are not a fan of the
computer, please keep this last issue for future refer-
ence.  I am hoping to post info from time to time. Maybe 
some of the old stories from past issues.
     I wish you a Merry Christmas and a Healthy and 
Happy New Year!   Sincerely,  Anne M Paquin
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